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The A.D.A. came into effect in 1990 and the complex was built after
that. Harold Fletcher, one of the architects/engineers on the
complex informed that the A.D.A. was in effect but was not enforced
when. the complex was built. Robert Strow added that a portion of
the A.D.A. requirements were cloudy concerning public access areas
being handicapped accessible. Judge Miller answered that if
someone in a wheelchair was hired at the complex, that needed to go
in other areas that were not public access, in order to comply, the
doors need to be widened and the bathrooms made handicapped
accessible. Ms. Carter informed that Danny Nelson, who is a member
of the A.D.A. Committee is working on the amounts per building it
would take to bring the buildings intc compliance. Judge Miller
commended the Committee on a job well done. Ms. Carter informed
that the Committee will provide further reports.

I. Lida Hill presented a letter to the Court. Judge Miller
read it aloud. Mrs. Hill is opposed to using county tax money to
build a park in the Buckhorn Bay area. She added that she felt
that the park would probably benefit only a isolated group of
people and that the money would be better spent on a county museum.

IV. = OLD BUSINESS:

A. A motion was made by Com. Hargrove and seconded by Com.
Hicks to approve the minutes of February 21, 1995. All voted aye.
Motion carried. .

B. The members of the Court met last night with the Hardin
City Council concerning the South Marshall Community Building.
After hearing comments concerning the situation at Hardin, and
after two motions were made, seconded and the motions and seconds
both rescinded, a motion was made by Com. Hicks and seconded by
Com. Hargrove to authorize the Hardin City Council to draw up
guidelines for renting the South Marshall Community Building, and
to submit the proposed guidelines for the Court's approval. All
voted aye. Motion carried.

C. Gary Atkins has inspected Eagle Lake Road and it meets
all specifications to be accepted into the county road maintenance
system. The road is 2,640 feet long, 18 feet wide and is located
off of Hwy. 68, across from the Marshall County High School. A
motion was made by Com. Hargrove and seconded by Com. English to
accept Eagle Lake Road into the county road maintenance system.
All voted aye. Motion carried.

) 28 Following the first wreading of Ordinance 95-03,
regarding county road name change procedures, a motion was made by
Com. Hargrove and seconded by Com. Hicks to approve the first
reading of Ordinance 95-03. All voted aye. Motion carried.



